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Faculty Senate

phone:     508/999-8483 

email: gorielly@umassd.edu
Minutes – March 27, 2013
Present:

M. Anderson 
P. Bacdayan
J. Blitefield
Y. Chen
C. Du

P. Friedman
P. Gibbs
M. Guo
M. Hall
A. Hausknecht
S.Hegedus
S. Hyun

F. Karakaya 
W. LeBlanc

S. Leclair
J. Li
M. McCurry
V. Mendes
A. Mollo

P. Karimi
A. Narayan
G. O’Rielly
S. Parayitam
D. Roscoe 

P. Karimi
C. Wang

S. White
Absent:

C. Barrow
L. Brodeur 
E. Carreiro 
R. Darst
L. Forker
P. Karimi
R. Laoulache
Y. Magrass
S. Ordoobadi
J. Paraskeva
E. Peteva
F. Sousa

S. Wang
J. Wu
Excused:

M.Baum
C. Du
J. Griffith 

S. Kim
Y. Kim

L. Knauer
C. Larkosh
W. Winiarz

Guests:

M. Asselin
S. Bhowmick
T. Burton

R. Conner
A. Fowler
L. Goodman
M. Goodman

D. Kasilingam
K. Kavanagh
G. Khanna

A. Klobucha
M. Marino
D. Massano
T. Mauk

T. Meresi
D. Milstone
P. Moisander
N. O’Conner
K. Rhoda
J. Riley

S. Sousa

A. Tio
P. Walsh
S Whittaker

1.
Minutes


The vote on the minutes was postponed as many had not had the chance to review them.
2.
President’s Report






G.O’Rielly

-

The FY 13 budget issues have been resolved with no deficit.


-
Planning for the FY 14 budget is ongoing with the responses to the Deans’ Challenge Goals informing 



the Deans of upcoming departmental fiscal needs and issues.

3.
Intercampus Faculty Council




P. Gibbs


-
Reports from December meetings



- 
               Board of Trustees 




-
served as a committee of the whole devoted to short term planning




-
J Karam stepping down as Chair




-
UMass Performance on the Move gives benchmarks to demonstrate value of UMass to 





citizens, Governor and Legislators 




-
with sequestrations, some grants may be in jeopardy



-                 
Intercampus Faculty Council




-
Thomas Chmura discussed the UMass on the Move paper.



-
Issues include how to measure research not produced by grants; how to provide information on employment after graduation, publications, etc.



-
2 presentation on increasing efficiency across the system – Procurement of materials by all campuses



-
UMass Boston has changed the name of their PCE to College of Advancement and Professional Education. 



-
UMass Lowell is targeting recruitment of international and veteran students.



-
UMass Worcester has opened the Sherman Center and is modifying their medication school curriculum.


-
Reports from February meetings



- 
               Board of Trustees 



-
$13 million for capital projects for 2013-2014 are to upgrade classrooms, laboratories and learning spaces



-
NIH grants are indeed in trouble if sequestration occurs



-
A discussion of the future of higher education brought up the idea of accomplished teachers providing online material with lesser quality instructors on campus for assistance and tutorials.



-
Matthew Malone is the new Board of Higher Education Representative on the Board of Trustees.



- 
Intercampus Faculty Council



-
UMass Amherst is developing a year long celebration of its 150th anniversary. Faculty and staff, and students from the sciences and engineering are complaining about the shortened semester. 



-
UMass Lowell is planning on moving to Division I in all sports. They are planning on a $100 million dollar new Science and Math College.

3.
Campus report






A. Fowler


-
Budget

-
This year’s budget required a 10% cut from everyone.

-
Next year, the President’s office may be requesting a $15 million cut so technically to break even, we would need a $15 million surplus.

-
We are increasing financial aid by 3% and an additional 1.5% increase may be possible. 

-
The Governor’s budget does not support President Caret’s attempt to get 50-50 funding. While our actual costs have been kept in control, the decrease in state funding has caused the deficits. 

-
A percentage of curriculum support fees will be directed to the library. 


-
Challenge Goals



-
In several ways, also responding to the President’s questions discussed in UMass on the Move” 
-
New faculty lines will be assigned based on challenge goals statements. Requests for new positions will be requested in September. After a presentation to the administration, decisions should be announced by October.  There will be no guaranteed replacements for faculty who retire or quit. These resource decisions will be based on meeting the challenge goals. 

-
Faculty commented on the need to remember educational quality when looking at class size. The Provost agreed that an active debate on class size was important and that we should look at other models as the students do need faculty/student interaction but we can no longer afford the 1994 model. The example of a large (~1200 students) class in introductory calculus might not be the best way but it is an acceptable way. 


-
Announcements



-
Textiles 108 has been rehabbed and functional.



-
Scientific Computer Center will be available in April 


-
Status of Centers







T. Meressi

 -
There will be a meeting of all Center directors next week on April 8th. The plan is to evaluate the 

cost of doing business (light, heat, employees, etc.) and to begin to develop a plan to make all 

centers financially self-sustaining. Centers should satisfy University goals to make sure we are concentrating on the correct target. 




-
Intellectual Property




J. Riley

-
In response to questions concerning the ownership of any material put into online courses for any University sponsor, the contract clearly states the owner is the individual faculty. If you choose to share your material with others or to license the college to use it, that is your free will choice. 

-
How does one get closed captioning on online material to abide by ADD regulations?


-
Student data








D. Milstone


see attachment


Of note:

-
Application to UMass Dartmouth only are down but 77% of applicants rated UMassD as first or second choice. The national average is 85%.

-
Over 90% claim to have B or better grades in high school 

-
Over 73% admit to spending less than 5 hours a week studying in high school 

-
Over 59% never read for pleasure.


-
Announcements

-
April 13th UMass Dartmouth will present an honorary degree to John Corigliano (composer) during a concert at the New Bedford Symphony Orchestra concert at which his red Violin Concerto will be performed.  He will be here on the Friday before the concert for a day of master classes and presentations. All are welcome. 

-
S. Hegedus moved and P Friedman seconded a motion to create an ad hoc committee to review the draft constitution and solicit comments. Motion carried. 

-
All of the costs for the Chancellor’s installation costs are being paid by outside fund raising. Classes will be canceled to permit student attendance.


-
Adjournment



P. Friedman moved and W. LeBlanc seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan J. Leclair,

Secretary

